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 FROM THE EDITORS
	 Please send us your ideas, or articles by March 
20th and it will appear in the April Newsletter.  We 
will accept a disc or email if that is more convenient. 
	 Let us know if your email or postal address changes so that 
we can ensure that you don’t miss one of our exciting Newsletters.  
Each month we get at least 5 e-mails returned with wrong addresses. 
	 If you have changed your phone number recently, please 
call the hall and leave an update.  If you have an email address 
let us know and you can be one of the first to read the newsletter 
online each month.  Please send an e-mail to our email address 
highlandkc@charterinternet.com  so we can add your address 
to our e-mail listing.  You can reach our website at www.
highlandkc.org.   

George Korte & Herb Durbin &
Chris Chalfant

Newsletter Editors

“One Family under God with Strength through Council Growth and Involvement”
“What Works – Teamwork”

	 In February we attended our Corporate Communion at St James Church in St Jacob, held our Spelling 
Bee at the hall and began our Friday Lenten Fish Fries.  The Shift Captains, Fryers, Kitchen Helpers and Line 
Servers are working hard to bring you the best Knights of Columbus Fish Fry’s ever.  Please come out and 
support our council while enjoying an “all you can eat” fish dinner at the hall every Friday throughout Lent.  In 
addition to fish dinners, we serve sandwiches, shrimp, Crab Rangoon, clam chowder and chicken tenders. 
	 Many of you have asked about the Chicken Dinner results.  We served 991 dinners to include, 85 
children 10 years and under who ate free, 40 Widows and guests, 4 religious and 6 free dinners.  More than 100 
Knights and Ladies worked the event and we grossed over $7300.  Thank you, to everyone!! 
	 This past month we continued our charitable contributions by donating to Community Link, the Illinois 
State Columbian Squires Circle, St. James Church, Mater Die Highland School and to the Haiti Earthquake 
Relief.  All of these donations were recommended by the board and approved during our general membership 
meeting. 
	 We are holding our Major Degree on Sunday, March 14th.  Invite someone, your brother, your son or 
grandson, a neighbor, co-worker or fellow parishioner to join the Knights of Columbus.  Call our Membership 
Chairman, George Korte at 654-8224, myself at 654-2453 or stop by the hall to get a Form 100 application 
for prospective members.  We will read Form 100’s at our March 9th meeting and, if needed, on the day of the 
Degree.  Registration is at 11:30 am and the Degree starts promptly at 12 noon.  Also, any 1st Degree member 
wanting to continue his journey to full Knighthood can take part in the 2nd and 3rd Degrees that Sunday.  
Members and their families are invited to join us for a meal after the 3rd Degree at 4:00 pm.

“NOW IS THE TIME TO GROW OUR COUNCIL AND GET INVOLVED”
	 We have several upcoming events of interest, our Corporate Communion at St Rose on Sunday, March 
7th; Our Major Degree on Sunday, March 14th, The Catholic Men’s Breakfast, Saturday, March 13th in Wood 
River, IL; St Paul Parish Mission March 14th – 16th; The Bishop’s Dinner, March 21st; The Children Easter 
egg hunt on Sunday, March 28th and Our Charity Bowl April 16th and 17th (See inside the newsletter for more 
details). 
	 St Paul Parish Mission will be held March 14th – 16th featuring Lee Nagel.  He is a motivational and 
inspirational speaker.  He is also the executive director of the National Conference of Catechetical Leaders.  Mr. 
Nagel will lead the Parish Lenten Mission and speak on the topic of “Becoming Eucharistic People”.   Please 
join other members of St Paul Parish for a meal and the Mission Talk each evening.  See the church bulletin for 
more details. 
	 During this Lenten season remember that Catholicism dictates fasting, abstinence, penance, and corporal 
works for mercy, so that we can rededicate ourselves to the more simple things in life and grow closer to God.

Vivat Jesus!
Martin Klostermann 

Grand Knight
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KNIGHT OF THE MONTH
	 We have selected, as February’s 
Knight of the Month, a Brother Knight 
who continues to provide service and 
support to the church, community, and 
our Knights of Columbus council. 
	 This brother knight has 
worked the Madison County Fair, 
Schweizerfest and Kirchenfest. He 
tends bar for the council on Bingo 
nights and during the Chicken Dinners. 
	 He is willing to help wherever 
he is needed.  He is always cheerful 
and a great example to everyone. 
	 It is with great appreciation that 
we have selected Gary Graminski as 
our Knight of the Month for February 
2010. 
Congratulations from Council 1580.



CHURCH ACTIVITIES
	 The next Corporate Com-
munion will be held on March 7th 
at St. Rose Church in St. Rose at the 
10:00am Mass. Make it a point to 
attend these Corporate Communions 
with your family.  Show the strength 
of prayer by attending the Eucharist 
as a group.

CORPORATE COMMUNIONS
The following is a list of the upcoming Corporate 
Communions for the year. 
Date			   Time		  Location 
March 7, 2010		 10:00 am	 St. Rose, St. Rose 
May 1, 2010		  4:30 pm	 St. Gertrude, Grantfork 
June 20, 2010		  9:30 am	 St. Paul, Highland 

CATHOLICS AT THE CAPITOL
	
Brother Knights, 
	 Please join us for the Second Annual 
Catholics at the Capitol, WEDNESDAY 
MARCH 3, 2010 SPRINGFIELD, IL with 
Cardinal Francis George, the Bishops of 
Illinois, clergy, and laity from across the state, 
to promote our 2418865gospel values with state 
policymakers. 10:00 am Mass at the Cathedral 
of the Immaculate Conception, Springfield 
(optional), 11:00 am Presentation by CCI 
staff on “Advocacy at the Capitol”, 12:00 am 
Individual Meetings with Legislators. 
	 Let me know if you are interested in 
going.  We can car pool from the KC hall and 
plan on leaving at 7:30 am. 
Thanks, 
Martin Klostemann 
618-806-3697

ATTENDANCE PRIZE
		  The name of Terry Riffel was drawn at the 
last meeting.  Had he been present he would have received 
$160.00 for attendance at the meeting.  Next month’s prize 
will be $170.00.  The prize increases by $10.00 each month 
until another member is present and wins.  Remember you 
must be present at the meeting to be able to win.  
	 The membership number in the last newsletter was 
3187819 which is the membership number of Brian Dillow. 
Had he been at the meeting and told the Grand Knight that it 
was his membership number in the newsletter, he would have 
won $50.00. 
	 Look for your membership number inserted in this 
month’s Newsletter, show up at the next month’s meeting and 
identify yourself to the Grand Knight that you are the holder 
of that membership number and win $50.00

SENIOR KNIGHT OF THE MONTH
	
	 January’s Senior Knight of the month 
award goes to a Brother Knight for his continual 
service and support to the church, our council, 
and our community. 
	 This Brother Knight has been a longtime 
member of the Knights of Columbus.  He was on 
the building committee, and even farmed the land 
we are on for a few years until the hall was built.   
He is active as a chicken fryer, and worked the 
Madison County Fair, the Schweizerfest, and our 
chicken dinners. 
	 For our Church he has served on the 
property commission for over 23 years and now 
is the chairmen.   
	 He is active in other organizations for our 
community as well as being a business owner and 
operator. 
	 It is with great pleasure that we have 
selected Francis “Buddy” Poettker as our 
Senior Knight of the month for January2010. 
	 Congratulations from council 1580.

FAMILY OF THE MONTH
	
	 February’s Family of the Month 
award goes to a Brother Knight and his 
Lady for their commitment, support, 
and service to their Church, Council, 
and community. 
	 Our Brother supports our Council through a variety 
of activities since joining our Order in 1967.  He works 
the community activities including the Schweizerfest food 
stand, the Madison County fair, and Disability Awareness 
Day.  Around the Council he works the annual Chicken 
Dinner and helps work Wednesday night Bingo.  In these 
events he has stepped up as a call captain or shift leader 
when asked. 
	 This Brother Knight and his Lady provide support 
to the Church in participation at St. Paul parish.  They 
demonstrate unity with the Knight’s church activities 
by participating in the Living Rosary and working the 
Kirchenfest. 
	 It is with great appreciation that we present  
David and Carol Rakers as February 2010 Family of the 
Month.

Congratulations from Council 1580.

HATS OFF
	 To everyone supporting the 
Lenten Fish Fry’s by working or dining 
at our event. 
	 To Brother Knight Francis 
“Buddy” Poettker for being selected 
as the Senior Knight of the month for 
February 2010 
	 To Brother Knight Gary Graminski for being 
selected Knight of the month for February 2010 
	 To David and Carol Rakers for being selected 
Family of the month for February 2010 
	 To Brother Knight Gene Korte for being selected 
for the Special Senior Knight Appreciation Award for 
February 2010 
	 To everyone supporting our Vocations, Newman, 
and Pro-Life fundraiser.  Please give before  
March 9th, and join us for the Bishops dinner on  
March 21st.

Memo from Financial Secretary
	 Dues are once again due.  Regular 
members are $18.00 per year plus a 
$2.00 Culture of Life assessment totaling 
$20.00.  The Culture of Life assessment 
is explained in detail in the paragraphs 
below.  Honorary members are $9.00 per 
year and are not subject to the Culture of 
Life Assessment.  Fourth Degree members 
are $8.00 per year additional.  If you are 
unsure about your status call me at 654-
3054. 
	 Members can save the Council 
money on postage if you pay dues before 
statements have to be sent.  Members 
can drop payments off at hall or pay at 
meetings or send payments to me:

Paul Musenbrock F.S. 
13018 Trestle Rd. 

Highland, IL 62249
	 At the 126th Supreme Convention 
held in Quebec City, August 5-7, 2008, 
resolution number 302 reaffirming the 
Order’s long standing commitment to 
building a culture of life by supporting the 
teaching of the Catholic Church in matters 
dealing with life, marriage and similar 
priorities the delegates unanimously voted 
and approved the resolution creating 
a Culture of Life Fund through an 
assessment of each member of the order in 
the amount of $2.00.   
	 If we truly hope for a Culture of 
Life then considerably more resources 
will be necessary.  You will notice a $2.00 
assessment on your dues statement in the 
special assessment category.  Thank you 
for your understanding and support.



Ladies Auxiliary
	 We met on February 2nd and were delighted to welcome Margie Capelle, Julie Frydrych and 
Leigh Janes as our newest members.  We made a monetary donation to the School Sisters of Notre 
Dame and also to the State Convention Raffle.   
	 Kaye Plocher was chosen as the Lady of the Month.  Kaye is a very active and involved member 
of our auxiliary.  She has been involved with each and every aspect of our auxiliary to include baking 
pies for Bingo and the dinners, working in the kitchen for Bingo and selling raffle tickets. She has 
helped with Lenten Fish Fry’s, the Children’s Easter Egg Hunt, Schweizerfest, the Installation Dinner, 
the Rotary Luncheon, Handicap Awareness Day and the Knights of Columbus Food Stand at the Fair. 
This lady has helped with the Firemen’s  Appreciation Dinner, the MRLD  Tootsie Roll Fundraiser, St. 
Jude’s Wheels for Life, Christmas Shopping for the needy families, the children’s and adult Christmas 
parties, Christmas decorations at the hall, Auction food stands and many other events and projects.  
This lady continues to chair and organize our very successful Indoor Garage Sale.   
	 She has held several offices with the auxiliary, is a past President, currently a Trustee and is 
always ready to help when needed. Thanks Kaye for all you do and Congratulations!! 
	 The Chicken Dinner raffle proved to be a great success!  The winners are listed below.
		  Diane Carrillon 		  Hand Made Quilt 
		  Julie Linenfelser 		  Framed Cross 
		  Joan Riffel			   Portrait Package 
		  Mitzi Plocher			  Religious Decorative Candle 
		  Dodie Weckback		  Snow Flurry Basket 
		  Emily Holtzclaw 		  Cookbook Basket 
		  Nick Hanna 			   Valentine Basket 
		  Aggie Wellen			  Glass Spring Flowers Holders 
		  Mary Ann Lutostanski	 Bailey’s and Glasses 
	 Our next meeting will be on Tuesday March 2nd at 7:00 P.M.  Hope to see you there.

BINGO PIE PROVIDERS FOR MARCH
	 March 3rd 			   Christine Gall 
	 March   10th 		  JoAnn Eilermann 
	 March   17th		  Dot Durbin 
	 March   24th 		  Lynn Dermody 
	 March   31st			  Diana Compton

Daughters of Isabella
	
	 On Tuesday evening, the 16th of February 20 members enjoyed a socialable evening. 
Chancellor Lydia Bellm led the Rosary and said the Crucifix prayer. 
	 The Crucifix was taken home by Bertha Geiger to say the daily prayers until the next meeting. 
	 Our Charter was draped in memory of our Sister Ethel Hammer. 
	 Due to the absence of Regent Connie Werner, our meeting was conducted by Vice Regent Bertha 
Geiger. 
	 The nest bingos will be held at Faith Country Side Nursing Home Wednesday, March 3rd and 
Wednesday April 7th.  They are at 2:00 and anyone wishing to help is more than welcome. 
	 The Committees were drawn for the rest of this year and February 2011.

THERE WILL BE NO MEETING IN MARCH!!
March birthdays:

Connie Werner	 Lenore Kayser	 Norma Heim		 Delores Zobrist	 Josephine Gutzler 
Marie Plocher	 Marilyn Korte	 Clarene Willman	 Marge Seid

April birthdays:
Carol Klosterman	 Patricia Landmann	 Marie Luber		  Marie Schrage	 Bertha Geiger 
Catherine Holtgrave	Mary Jacober
Our next meeting will be Tuesday April 20th at 7:00 P.M.

Committee:
Carole Klosterman	 Mae Grapperhaus	 Jacqueline Elliott	 Louise Emig		  Clarene Willman

Closing Prayer by Chancellor Lydia Bellm 
Scribe, 
Mary Buchheim

Fathers for the 21st Century Catholic Men’s Breakfast
	 The 5th Annual Catholic Men’s Breakfast will be held on Saturday March 13, 2010 in Wood 
River.  The Breakfast will be preceded by 8:00AM Mass at Holy Angels Parish.  
	 The Council and Assembly have been invited to participate in the Mass and join them for the 
Breakfast. All council members and 4th Degree are invited.  If you are interested in attending please 
contact the Rectory at 654-2339, Tony Hemann at 654-8944, or Herb Durbin Jr. at 654-6754 for res-
ervations. Table reservations will be turned in as soon as the table is full.  Price is $15.00 per person; 
please turn in to Parish office.  We encourage as many Knights to attend this Mass and breakfast since 
we will be sponsoring it in 2011. 
	 Dr. Ray Guarendi and Rev Mark Schulte will be addressing Shepherds in the Church and Family 
in the 21st Century.  Dan Gray will be the master of ceremonies.  
	 Please consider this vital topic and attend the Breakfast.
	 Agenda:			   Mass Location:		  Breakfast Location:
	 8:00 am Mass		  Holy Angels Parish		  K of C Hall		   
	 9:15 am Hearty Breakfast	 345 E. Acton			  400 N. Beau Chateau 
	 9:45 am Guest Speaker	 Wood River, IL 620995	 Bethalto, IL 62010

SPECIAL SENIOR KNIGHT APPRECIATION AWARD
	
	 January’s Special Senior Knight Appreciation Award goes to a Brother Knight for his support 
and service to church, council, and community.  
   	 This Brother Knight graduated from St. Thomas Grade School and St. Teresa High School in 
Decatur, IL.  He attended the Diocesan Seminary in Springfield for one year after high school and then 
attended St. Mary of the Lake Seminary in Mundelein, IL for his next seven years of study.  He joined 
the Knights of Columbus in September 1957 and is an Honorary Life Member.  He was ordained into 
the Priesthood in Springfield, IL on May 24, 1958. 
   	 He served as Assistant at Blessed Sacrament Church in Springfield from 1958 to 1962; St. 
Patrick Church in Alton from 1962 to 1966; Assistant Chaplain and Chaplain at St. John’s Hospital in 
Springfield from 1966 to 1972; Co-Administrator at St. Anthony of Padua in Effingham from 1972 to 
1976; Pastor at St. Michael Church in Staunton from 1976 to 1979; St. Bernard Church in Wood River 
from 1979 to 1987; St. James in St. Jacob from 1987 to 1988; and here in Highland at St. Paul Church 
from 1987 to 2007, and still fills in at St. Paul Church and neighboring parishes often.  He served as 
our Chaplain here at Council 1580’s for many years, saying Masses for the council, especially our 
Memorial Masses, leading our Living Rosaries and assisting us in our council ceremonies. 
   	 This Brother Knight is a member of the Ministerial Alliance, the Rotary Club, and loves to play 
a round of golf from time to time. 
   	 It is with great pleasure that I present the January 2010 Special Senior Knight Appreciation 
Award to our Past Chaplain, Brother Knight Father David Peters

Congratulations from Council 1580.



Major Degree

March 14, 2010

The Highland Council 1580 will have a 1st, 2nd, and 3rd Degree ceremony on March 14, 2010. 

Knights of Columbus candidates should arrive no later that 11:30am at the Hall.  A dinner will be 

provided after the 3rd Degree at approximately 4:30pm.  All are invited to the dinner.

The following is a list of all First Degree members of Council 1580.  All proposers of these 

members are asked to please encourage them to come to the Second and Third Degree on Sunday 

March 14th.  Ask them to be at the hall no later than 12:45pm.  Dress is casual.

Michael Ammann Joseph Barth Matthew Basler Artemio Basuel

Eric Bellm Paul Braundmeier Donald Brinker Larry Buchheim

Brian Buehne Michael Capelle Bruce Capelle Michael Carroll

Robert Clarkin Michael Cloin John Dant Joe Dant

Mike Dapkus Daniel Delaney Randy Dickman Robert Douglas

Robert Drda Stephen Drueke Alan Drury Donnie Eddy

Richard Eilers Tim Eller Jonathan Elliott Paul Ermer

Larry Essenpreis Gary Feldmann Tom Fiorenzi Jeff Foehner

Claudio Fort James Franey Keith Frank Chris Frey

Cory Frey Scott Geest Thomas Geiger Jeffrey Goestenkors

Kevin Goring Kevin Grapperhaus Jacob Gutzler David Haberer

Fred Hemann Andrew Hemker Zachary Hereford Ray Hereford

Daniel Hobson John Hogan Michael Hustedde Francis Jancek

Ronald Kapp Jim Kennett Michael Kleinhoffer Russell Kloss

Derek Kloss Thomas Klostermann Bradley Koehnemann Dean Korte

Brett Korte Brent Korte Joel Lafrance Brian Lammers

Troy Lampe Joseph Laporta Randy Luitjohan Benjamin McDonald

David Melosi John Melosi Richard Melosi Dan Neier

James Nicoloff Robert Ohren Daniel Phalen Scott Plocher

Gary Poettker Tony Ponce Richard Potthast Matthew Powers

Lenny Rakers Lenny Rakers Brian Ramsey Jason Rezabek

Scott Riggs Lee Rinderer Richard Ringwald Justin Robitsch

Anthony Russo M.Craig Sands Roger Schrage Chad Schrage

A. Wayne Sinnock Jeffrey Smart Jeremy Snyder Scott Stahlhut

William Straeter Jeff Trame James Vidmar Daniel Wallace

Paul Warhover Mark Wellen Todd Wessel James Wiegand

Nick Zaloga Kent Zobrist Thomas Zobrist Bill Zobrist

	 Above is a representation of the sign modifications that are being planned. This will allow us 
to change messages to the public and reduce the amount of time spent changing those messages.  The 
planning for this sign took approximately six months.  Thank you to the Columbus Club board for all 
their hard work in finalizing the details.

“Becoming Eucharist”
You are invited to attend St. Paul Parish Mission 

March 14th – 16th 2010 
Guest Speaker: Lee Nagel 

Sunday – Liturgy of the Word 
Monday – Liturgy of the Eucharist 

Tuesday – Becoming Eucharist
	 Each night’s featured talk will be enhanced with food, music, and fellowship. 
	 A faith filled storyteller, Leland Nagel has held a variety of positions on both the diocesan 
and university level.  He served for 15 years as director of Total Catholic Education for the Diocese 
of Green Bay.  He recently began his latest role as the executive director of National Conference of 
Catechetical Leaders (NCCL).  Lee Nagel is an educator by profession, a catechist by vocation, a 
teacher by trade, and an evangelist by Baptism.

See Church Bulletin for details

BOWL FOR CHARITY
	 Highland Council 1580 is hosting the 17th Annual Springfield Bowl for Charity on 
Saturday and Sunday April 10th and 11th 2010 at Hi-Top Bowl in Highland.  Starting times 
for the event are 11:00 am and 2:00pm.  All proceeds will go to Springfield Diocese for the 
Education of Seminarians. 
 	 The bowling tournament is a 5-person men’s and women’s team event with a cost 
of $18 per person open to all Knights of Columbus and Auxiliary members.  However, the 
Council will pay $8 per person for council members, so for $10 you can enjoy a wonderful day of bowling.   
	 The entry fee includes three games of bowling, free beer and soda, and sandwiches for bowlers and 
spouses.   
	 Lane sponsor donations of $25.00 or more from businesses and individuals are also welcome. 
	 If you want to enter a team or just one bowler or make a donation please contact Tracy Poehling at (618) 
654-7953 for details and times available.  Bowlers of all skill levels are welcome.

--- Get Your Teams Together ---
--- Bowlers of all skill levels are welcome ---



March Birthdays

March Anniversaries

  1 - Diane (Glenn) Hoyt 
  1 - Robert Luitjohan 
  1 - Linus Marti 
  1 - Myron Potthast 
  2 - Jim Chandarlis 
  2 - Debra (Alan) Drury 
  2 - Mary (Norman) Hasenstab 
  2 - Daniel Jacober 
  3 - Mark Frey 
  3 - Donna (Jeff) Goestenkors 
  3 - Estelle (Wilbur) Hess 
  3 - Dennis Higgins 
  3 - Steve Kish 
  3 - Agnes (Vernell) Wellen 
  3 - Maureen (James) Whitlock Jr. 
  4 - Diane (Richard) Boeser 
  4 - Robert Hammer Jr. 
  4 - Mark Stephens 
  5 - Ryan Melosi 
  5 - Paul West 
  6 - Gary Gacevich 
  6 - Patricia (David) Imming 
  6 - Gerald Korte 
  6 - Connie (Brian) Ruffini 
  6 - Steve Skaggs 
  7 - Linda (Paul) Dunker 
  7 - Severin Emig 
  7 - Loretta (Julian) Frey 
  7 - Rose (Wilbert) Mersinger 
  7 - Nancy (Russell) Rieke Sr. 
  8 - James Campbell 
  8 - Sue (William) Wilson 
  9 - Patti (Blake) Kohlbrecher 
  9 - Brian Ruffini 
  9 - Mary (Kenneth) Rutz 
  9 - Pauline (Vincent) Thuenemann 

10 - Arthur Schulte 
11 - Martin Klostermann 
11 - Travis Wellen 
11 - Connie (Raymond) Werner 
11 - Kevin Zeisset 
12 - Mark Massey 
12 - Don Mc Call 
12 - Gerald Rehkemper 
12 - Margaret (Gerald) Steinkoenig 
13 - Norma (Leonard) Heim 
13 - Harold Klaus 
13 - Kristen (Brad) Koehnemann 
13 - Karen (Jerome) Kuhl 
13 - Stanley Wessel 
14 - Todd Korte 
14 - John Provinzano 
14 - James Vidmar 
14 - Lucy (Lee) Wellen 
15 - Matt Dermody 
15 - Steven Kloss 
15 - Randy Luitjohan 
16 - Susan (Kevin) Heim 
16 - Debra (Wayne) Keeven 
17 - Alan Drury 
17 - Rev. Pat Jakel 
17 - Ray Korte 
17 - Kimberly (Steve) Kurtak 
17 - Jill (Brad) Sauls 
18 - Marie (Daniel) Grandame 
18 - Mary (James) Haberer 
18 - Thomas Hoffmann 
18 - Robert Lemp 
18 - Robert Vance 
19 - Michael Gilomen 
19 - Howard Held 
19 - Keith Jakel 

19 - Randy Von Hatten 
20 - Lori (Michael) Baumgartner 
20 - Brent Knebel 
21 - Rick Frey 
21 - Barbara (David) Kampwerth 
21 - Jim Stukenberg 
22 - Barb (Tom) Fiorenzi 
22 - Justin Robitsch 
23 - Mike Dapkus 
23 - Julie (Severin) Emig 
23 - Cladio Fort 
23 - David Melosi 
23 - Randy Riggs 
24 - William Duncan 
24 - Agusta (Henry) Lienemann 
24 - Scott Stahlhut 
24 - Clarene (Hollie) Willmann 
25 - Leonard Thole 
26 - Fran (Robert) Heimann 
26 - Karin (Ronald) Zbinden 
27 - Mary (Michael) Carroll 
27 - Dan Neier 
28 - Theresa (Randy) Dickman 
28 - Troby (Edward) Gagen 
28 - Brad Koehnemann 
28 - Michael Lengermann 
28 - Carol (Kenneth) Wieduwilt 
29 - Tim Singler 
29 - Scott Wick 
30 - Vicky (Brian) Buehne 
30 - Clinton Kerin 
30 - Rosemary (Neal) Rieke Jr. 
31 - Gerri (Bruce) Johnson 
31 - Robert Walter 
31 - Jeremy Wildhaber 

  2 - John & Lynn Todt 
  2 - Donald & Tonie Speraneo 
  7 - Keith & Laurie Frank 
13 - Anthony & Susi Tebbe 

13 - Phil & Diane Krydynski 
14 - Daniel & Lu Ann Halloran 
20 - Gary & Tracy Frey 
23 - Vernell & Agnes Wellen 

24 - Dale & Shirley Wellen 
24 - Michael & Mary Carroll 
24 - Denis & Shirley Bellm 
31 - Steve & Michelle Ficker

Knights of Columbus District 77 
2010 Free Throw Competition 

 
 
First Row: (left - right) Aften Richter, Seth Popov, Bryce 
Kelly, Nathan Kolesa; 
Second Row: Marc Kamp (free throw chairman), Kristen 
Hoyt, Kaitlyn Frank, Ryan Patton, Herb Durbin (District 
Deputy), Olivia Kalmer.  Not pictured: Kaitlyn Fischer 
 
   Edwardsville Knights of Columbus Council 1143 
hosted the 2010 District 77 Free Throw 
Championship on Saturday morning, February 13. 
The champions of local free throw competitions 
held in Greenville, Highland, Troy, Collinsville, and 
Edwardsville competed in the KC district 
championship.  The event was held at St. Mary’s in 
Edwardsville and featured a group of highly 
talented boys and girls basketball players,  
ages 10 – 14. 

    The first place winners are: Age 10 – Aften 
Richter, Highland; Nathan Kolesa, Edwardsville; 
age 11 – Kaitlyn Fischer, Collinsville; Bryce Kelly, 
Collinsville; age 12 –Olivia Kalmer, Edwardsville; 
Seth Popov, Collinsville; age 13 – Kristin Hoyt, 
Highland; Tynan Zeller, Edwardsville; age 14 – 
Kaitlyn Frank, Highland; Ryan Patton, 
Highland.  These talented players advance to the 
regional competition, which will be held at St. 
Ambrose School, in Godfrey on Sunday, March 14, 
at 12:00 Noon.   

   The District Deputy, Herb Durbin Jr. and the 
Edwardsville Knights of Columbus thank each 
competitor, their families and friends, and the KC 
volunteers for making the 2010 District Free Throw 
Championship a big success.  A special thank you 
to the Edwardsville Council volunteers for putting 
on a great Free Throw competition. 
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Second Row: Marc Kamp (free throw chairman), Kristen 
Hoyt, Kaitlyn Frank, Ryan Patton, Herb Durbin (District 
Deputy), Olivia Kalmer.  Not pictured: Kaitlyn Fischer 
 
   Edwardsville Knights of Columbus Council 1143 
hosted the 2010 District 77 Free Throw 
Championship on Saturday morning, February 13. 
The champions of local free throw competitions 
held in Greenville, Highland, Troy, Collinsville, and 
Edwardsville competed in the KC district 
championship.  The event was held at St. Mary’s in 
Edwardsville and featured a group of highly 
talented boys and girls basketball players,  
ages 10 – 14. 

    The first place winners are: Age 10 – Aften 
Richter, Highland; Nathan Kolesa, Edwardsville; 
age 11 – Kaitlyn Fischer, Collinsville; Bryce Kelly, 
Collinsville; age 12 –Olivia Kalmer, Edwardsville; 
Seth Popov, Collinsville; age 13 – Kristin Hoyt, 
Highland; Tynan Zeller, Edwardsville; age 14 – 
Kaitlyn Frank, Highland; Ryan Patton, 
Highland.  These talented players advance to the 
regional competition, which will be held at St. 
Ambrose School, in Godfrey on Sunday, March 14, 
at 12:00 Noon.   

   The District Deputy, Herb Durbin Jr. and the 
Edwardsville Knights of Columbus thank each 
competitor, their families and friends, and the KC 
volunteers for making the 2010 District Free Throw 
Championship a big success.  A special thank you 
to the Edwardsville Council volunteers for putting 
on a great Free Throw competition. 
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